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important endeavor including Board members, faculty, staff, alumni, and community. At Wednesday’s 
meeting, we will provide an overview of what was accomplished and offer the opportunity for the entire 
Board to contribute to the further refinement of this vision before it is more fully developed into 
working plans. We will extend that same opportunity to the wider college community. There is 
additional information later in this report. 

Post-Secondary Education Needs and Opportunities Assessment for 

Adams and Brown Counties 
You may recall a study that Shawnee State University commissioned prior to my coming to Southern 
State.  The study was conducted by the Voinovich School of Leadership and Public Affairs at Ohio 
University.  Dr. Morris has graciously shared the study with us and a copy is enclosed in your pacJ
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Southern State Community College was represented at the Brown County Fair 10 a.m. – 1 p.m., Wed., 
Sept.  29, in Rhonemus Hall at the “College Access Event.”  This event was coordinated through the OSU 
Extension Brown County Office. This is the second year for the event. 

Advising and Retention Services 
Advising and Retention Services served 123 students (scheduled and walk-in appointments) during the 
first week of the Fall 2010 quarter.  Approximately 40% of those students’ needs revolved around 
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Next Step  
Two-Day Intensive Visioning Session 

involving a representative group of SSCC. 
 

Friday, October 8, 2010, 8:30 a.m. - 5 p.m.  
Imagining the Future 

Saturday, October 9, 2010, 8:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m.  
Creating Strategies to Implement the Vision 

Tutoring 
Susan Long – Coordinator of Tutoring Services 
Stephanie Bartley – Tutoring Services Specialist 
Kari Buckley – English/Writing Tutor 
Jackie Potts – Math/Science Tutor 

Advising and Retention Services 
April Crank – Financial Aid Generalist 
Jaime Simmons – Financial Aid Generalist 

Registrar 
Tara Sies – Record Clerk 

Disability Services 
Molly Jordan – Coordinator of Disability 
Services/Interpreter 
Jamie Darling – Part-time Interpreter/Captionist 

Athletics 
Adam Holbrook 



6 October 2010 President’s Report to the Board of Trustees 

 

 
 
 
 
The two-day visioning workshops include a diverse representation of SSCC’s many stakeholders 
including K-12 partners, career education institutions, community leaders, alumni, foundation board 
representation, and host of internal constituents inclusive of faculty, staff, senior administration, and 
the Board of Trustees.   
 
Following the two-day intensive sessions, the larger college community and the full Board of Trustees 
have been invited to consider the work of the smaller group and check it for accuracy and determine if 
the end result represents something which they can support.   

Assessment 

Assessment and Program Review Monitoring Report to the Higher Learning 

Commission 
October 7, 2010, the college will submit a monitoring report (due Nov. 1) to the Higher Learning 
Commission demonstrating the full implementation of assessment of student learning and 
comprehensive program rev
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Efforts toward building and sustaining a culture of assessment are documented throughout the report 
and include student learning outcomes and assessment plans for all of Southern State’s programs, 
certificates, and disciplines as well as core education areas.  Prior to Fall 2010, it was estimated that just 
over 50% of these areas had functioning plans which indicated that our monitoring report would likely 
be rated as insufficient.  However, through the hard work, persistence, and collaboration of faculty and 
others, it is likely we will submit a report reflective of 100% participation.  While substantial work lies 
ahead in terms of strengthening the plans and implementing them, this shift represents movement 
toward a culture of assessment and will undoubtedly be recognized by the Commission. 

Annual Advisory Meeting 

Program advisory committees fulfill a vital role for the college in that they assist in keeping academic 
programming and services up to date and consistent with employer and community needs.  One 
strategy for actively engaging with the various advisory members is to host an annual breakfast during 
which faculty, service directors, and campus leaders might meet with their respective committees.  The 
Annual Advisory Meeting is slated for 8 a.m., Friday, October 29, 2010, in Hillsboro. 

Communications 

Web Site Redesign 
Several months ago it was reported that the college would unveil a new Web site this fall.  The site 
architecture and design are complete and are currently under review among select evaluators.  Upon 
the completion of the evaluation, the current site will migrate to the new format.  Currently the project 
is still on target for launch later this fall.  In addition to the overall aesthetic facelift, features of the new 
site include improved navigation, dynamic features, and more direct access to information students 
need.  Follow the unveiling of the new site through the internal SSCC newsletter, This Week at SSCC, 
where portions of the home page will be revealed each week!  
 

SSCC Special Events Brochure 
To more fully market and promote the various cultural and special events hosted across the institution, 
the former cultural events brochure has been revamped.  In addition to broadening the scope of 
activities included, the design elements have been updated to be more consistent with SSCC’s branded 
image and a “Fundraising for the Arts” element has been reintroduced to support the effort of the SSCC 
Foundation.  A copy of the brochure is included in your packet and can be viewed online also.  

Other 

Sherrod Brown’s Small Business Workshop 
Ohio Senator Sherrod Brown’s office recently requested use of the Central Campus facility to host a 
small business workshop for the southern Ohio region.  Members of Senator Brown’s staff, the IRS, the 
Small Business Administration (SBA), the U.S. Export Assistance Center, and the Department of 
Agriculture (USDA) will be on hand at the seminars to discuss opportunities for small and minority-
owned businesses, including opportunities related to the Recovery Act, health insurance reform, the 
HIRE Act, and the U.S. Export Assistance Center, as well as contracting opportunities with the U.S. 
government.  This event is scheduled for 10 a.m. to 12 noon, Friday, Nov. 5, 2010, in room 107.  The 
workshop is free and open to the public.  

http://www.sscc.edu/About/weekly_newsletters.htm
http://www.sscc.edu/Students/events/CultureBrochure.pdf
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Academic Affairs 

Faculty/Staff Hiring 
The Academic Division has extended a faculty position offer to Sarah Crump in the English 
department.  Ms. Crump will be starting with the college in January. 
 
In addition to the faculty hiring, the Academic Division will be hiring a Distance Education 
Coordinator.  As the number of distance education courses and the associated faculty members 
and students increase, there is an evident need for greater direction and guidance in this 
educational delivery method.  It is anticipated the number of individuals teaching online will 
increase as a result of the newly approved collective bargaining agreement language covering 
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Dean’s Report-Corporate and Community Services 

Truck Driving Academy 

Enrollment in September was 32, slightly above the monthly calendar year average of 31.  
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Online) initiative.  At this month’s meeting, it was learned Southern State is a preferred 
candidate to receive funds to conduct training programs for our area.     
 
John Joy has been working with a strategic alliance of regional schools (Edison, Clark, Miami 
Hamilton and VOA Learning Center, Wright State-Lake and Main campus
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Networking 
Coordinator Brewer participated in the following meetings: 
 9/29 – Adams/Brown Counties Safety Council Meeting, Winchester 
 
Events 
Coordinator Brewer attended the following events: 
 8/24 – Adams County Chamber of Commerce Open House, West Union 
 9/16 – Leadership Clinton Program panel discussion, Wilmington 

9/22 – National Association of the Self-Employed conference call, Small Business Jobs 
and Credit Act  
 9/28 – Adams County Chamber of Commerce Board Meeting 
 9/29 – Healthcare Reform Seminar, Hi-TEC Center, Hillsboro 

9/29 – Southern Ohio Procurement Outreach Center, Procurement Technical Assistance 
Fair, Enterprise Center  
 9/30 – Business Succession Planning Workshop, OSU South Centers, Piketon 


